GREATER GREENSBORO DETACHMENT 260

FEBRUARY 13, 2017



The Grinder

Happy Valentines Day

VOLUME 4, NO. 7



A Publication of MCL Det.

OFFICER CORPS 2017

Roger Stockton, Commandant 336-403-4003 rogfstockon@gmail.com Rich Carrera, Sr. Vice Commandant 336-362-6552 rjcarrera@bellsouth.net Jim Hayes, Jr. Vice Commandant 336-299-7448 bagsetc@aol.com Harold Turner, Judge Advocate 336-497-4623 jmt3541@yahoo.com Jack Masarie, Adjutant 336-292-8883 hornhaus@gmail.com Rebecca Tyree, Paymaster 336-644-2026 auntboink@hotmail.com Gerald Peek, Sgt-at-Arms 336-314-5251 gpeek@triad.rr.com Winston Shearin, Chaplain 336-266-4980 wshearin@gmail.com Alan Atwell, Junior Past Commandant 336-706-7675 agatarheel@yahoo.com Harry Thetford, Historian 336-294-6389 htthetford@aol.com Ben Craven, Asst. Chaplain 336-292-3417 Cravco7@aol.com George Orfanedes, Supply Officer 336-887-8407 gorfanedes@gmail.com



Valentines Dinner Meeting

Monday, February 13th 6:00 p.m.

The regular monthly meeting of MCL 260 will take place at the Barn Dinner Theatre. Members, spouses and significant others are invited to the detachment's Valentine's Day party and awards night.

The address is 120 Stage Coach Trail. The fun begins at 6 o'clock in the evening. The cost is \$10 per person. Payment can be made at the door.

We need to know if you are coming. Call Chuck Stotz to r.s.v.p. 336-681-4435. Leave a message with details on who is coming and how many will be joining you.

It will be a fun night with a performance by comedian Danny Jefferson and music of the Barn House Band.



Commandant's Office Hours Roger Stockton

Well nature took care of our January meeting, ten inches of snow and a parking lot that was impassable. So let's start Feb. off with a bang. How about a party for our ladies and recognize the squad leaders and others who have made this a very successful year. As you have heard, there is something amiss. We have scheduled the Barn Dinner Theater on Stage Coach Trail for our Feb. meeting night. Dress for officers will be scarlets, everyone else casual dress. We will have dancing, a singer and a comedian along with awards for our leaders. A lot of our new members have signed up to attend, please make them welcome. We have had a terrific year in recruiting. We have over one hundred members in just six months. It goes to show you that it can be done when we set our sights high enough. Of course, we are not through yet

show you that it can be done when we set our sights high enough. Of course, we are not through yet..

New member **Wesley Fortman** has taken over the Grasshoppers concessions from **Ralph Farthing**, who is moving around June first to Calabash. We will miss our hard working Senior Past Commandant and June. We will get started with the golf committee in the next couple of days. We have fourteen members on this committee. If you are interested in serving, contact **Jim Hayes**.

We have a very lofty goal this year and it can only be reached with your help. Please volunteer for any or all of our projects. We want to include as many members as possible so no one will feel left out. This is your organization and it can only be what you want it to be. SEMPER FI.



Chaplain's Corner Winston Shearin

Happy New Year, and may God richly bless each of you in 2017. There's something special about new beginnings isn't there? A brand new canvas on the easel awaiting the artist's paint, a blank sheet of paper eager for the poet's words, and a fresh turn of the calendar's page longing to be filled with activities of a new year all bring a sense of excitement and joy. I enjoy the thrill of starting something new. On the other hand, I also know the importance of

finishing a task strong. Sometimes after the champagne bottle is broken and the applause for the newest craze has faded away, the real work of accomplishing a mission lays waiting for the dedicated members of the team. Thank God for those who toil diligently, quietly, and faithfully, dayby-day, at important takes that must be completed. We have many of these faithful members in our League and we are all better because of them. Thank you to all who finish strong. As 2016 has ended and we take stock of things past and things still to come, let us renew our commitment to the tasks we have underway. Let us redouble our resolve and dedicate ourselves anew to the daily task that needs to be finished strong. Such dedication is good and is worthy of a Marine. Semper Fi.

2nd Annual Christmas Dinner Party & Dance Holiday Inn Airport













Christmas Party Pictures courtesy of Steve Nash













Toys for Tots



December 2nd was Toys for Tots Day. Sponsored by Ward Black Law. They had a great turn out by volunteers.

Thank you Janet Ward Black for your continued support.



Great Job by Sgt. Copeland

Q104 FM

Q104 FM spent the entire day promoting Toys for Tots on their radio station. They had giveaways for volunteers and people bringing gifts and money in support of the Marines.



Veteran's Day Parade, November 16th

Photos Courtesy of Steve Nash



Oak Ridge Military Academy leading off the Parade



Marine Corps League Detachment 260 Commandant Roger Stockton & Bill Moss





Smith High School Marching Band & Majorettes





Corps of Cadets, Oak Ridge Military Academy



Southeast Guilford High School JNROTC



82nd Airborne All-American Band, Ft. Bragg, NC





Young Marines Strutting Their Stuff



Page High School NJROTC

A Special Thanks to all who participated in the Veteran's Day Parade

Minutes of the November Meeting

Seventy members and guests were in attendance. Retired Army General Martin, chair of a committee advising the Governor of North Carolina, was our guest speaker.

After a turkey dinner, we celebrated the 241st Birthday of the USMC. **Chaplain Shearin** requested prayers for **John Tedder's** son and Victor Gillian, who is in Hospice care. **Sharon Reddick** was recognized as Marine of the Month. She was presented with a Certificate of Appreciation and a vase of red roses. Her team at Belk earned a record \$6000 for the detachment.

New members were sworn in. They included **Tom Rupnow, Duane Smitty, Eddie Edwards, Charlie Smith, Harvey McDonald, George McClain, Bob Prescott** and **Don Moore.**

Rebecca Tyree and **Sue Orfanedes** are in charge of the annual holiday party which will be held on Saturday, December 3, at the Holiday Inn Airport beginning at five o'clock. The charge is \$25 per person. All tickets must be purchased by 30 November.

Keith Zimbro will be in charge of activities for the annual Wreaths Across America at Forest Lawn Cemetery on December 17. Report to help at nine a.m. across from the recreation center at the entrance to the park.

Chuck Stotz will send out information on working with Toys for Tots. Respectfully,

Jack Masarie, Adjutant



Jack Masarie Adjutant

Foreign Accents

Supporting Hope for the Warriors, MCl 260 & Boy Scouts of America

Trusted Automotive Service for over 40 Years.

State of the Art Diagnostic

Equipment

Certified Technicians

Repairs and Maintenance

Parts & Accessories

Warranted Work

5361 W. Market St., Greensboro